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I>c;ir Mr. Dobbins: 

This is in rep1 y to your letter of August 30, 2006, in  which you requested the National 
I i i~hwiiy Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) to change its description of the safety 
consequences that may be associated with the noncompliance Guide Corporation identified 
in certain headlamps i t  manuf'acturcd. That noncompliance concerned thc misalignment o f  
the low beam pattern in those headlamps which could result in headlamp glare to both 
oncoming and preceding traffic. 

In our description of the safety consequences associated with this noncompliance wc st;lletl, 
.'too much light in certain points of the headlan~p could create a distraction, possibly 
~.esuIting in a vchicle crash." You asked u s  to reconsider the latter phrase "possibly 
rt.sulting in a vehicle crash," and replace it with "possibly resulting in disturbing glare." I n  
support of your request, you acknowledged that a misaimed headlamp is a potential cause 
of elarc, and that the consequences of headlamp glare are varied. You asserted, however, 
I I I ~ I ~ ,  there is a lack of objective data de~nonstrating that glare adversely affects vchiclc 
s;,fcty, and that i n  your view neither the lighting industry nor NHTSA is aware of any 
evidcncc that demonstrates the existence of disability glare. In support of the latter 
Ix'"tion, you referenced a presentation an industry representative provided [luring a 
NI U'SA workshop. 

We have considered your request and are denying i t .  Although i t  may bc true that thcre has 
lxcn significant debate surrounding the severity of  consequences associated with headlalnp 
glarc that does not detract from the possibility, however reniote a manufacturer may view 
1 1 .  of a crash duc to an oncoming driver's being temporarily blinded from hcadlarnp glare. 
Ful.thcr, the recalling o f  motor vehicle equipment, as contemplated under The National 
'l‘r, ,i f -  I I C  and Motor Vehicle Safety Act of 1966, as amended (Act), 49 U.S.C. 30101et seq., 

is a prophylactic measure intended to prevent motor vehicle crashes. Accordingly, even 
assu~ning therc is a lack of objective data linking headlamp glare to motor vehicle crashcs, 
wc clo not view that factor as dispositive. Rather, we believe the more prudent course o f  
;\ction. and the one more consistent with the Act's goal of preventing r-notor vehicle crashcs 
;Ind t h e  injuries and dcaths that may result from thcm, is to warn of the polcnti;il 
c~)nscyuencc of ;I motor vehicle crash. 
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£ 3 ~  way of reminder, the notifications Guide Corporation issues to owners and purch:iscrs 
,nust contain an  evaluation of the risk lo motor vehicle safety related to the noncompli;-lnce, 
Wt1e11 a vehicle crash without warning is a consequence, certain information must be 
~~lc l i ided .  I f  a vchicle crash is not a consequence, the evaluation must ncverthcless illcludc 
a \tatenlent indicating the general type of injuries that may occur, in addition to a 
description of a n y  prior warning that may occur. For more details on this requirement, alld 

thc other requirements associated with the notifications, please consult 49 CFR 4 577.5. 
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